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A CTED delegation concluded on 8 October 2013 a two-day visit to Guyana aimed at gauging the country's compliance with Security Council resolutions 1373 (2001) and 1624 (2005) and its related capacity-building needs.
Some of the participants in CTED's visit to Guyana, focusing on the compliance with Security Council resolutions 1373 (2001) and 1624 (2005).
To date, CTED has conducted over 80 country visits on behalf of the Counter-Terrorism Committee, a subsidiary body of the Security Council. The visits serve as a useful vehicle for dialogue and engagement between the Committee, CTED and States.
"The Government of Guyana has shown a clear commitment to work with the United Nations and other States in the global fight against terrorism," said Weixiong Chen, Head of the visiting delegation.
Mr. Chen said that the Committee and CTED had been doing their utmost, as facilitators, to assist States like Guyana in enhancing their capacity to fulfil their international obligations. He added that developing a comprehensive and integrated national counter-terrorism strategy, together with the effective machinery to implement it, had proven to be a successful approach.
"In spite of challenges with our extensive borders, the Government has been working hard to establish measures and to partner with CARICOM member States to advance the country's fight against terrorism," said Guyana's Home Affairs Minister, Clement Rohee.
Minister Rohee said Guyana had come a long way, but that more needed to be done to strengthen its systems. Emerging trends in terrorist activities, coupled with issues linked to transnational organized crime, deserved particular attention.
Elizabeth Joyce, CTED Section Chief, said that the international community was committed to supporting Guyana's counter-terrorism efforts. The visiting delegation included experts from IMO and INTERPOL, and Georgetown-based CARICOM was also ready to help States of the region to provide training and promote good counter-terrorism practices.

